Dear Sergiy Korsunsky

Ambassador of Ukraine

We 2 Presidents of NGO Rikio Kaneko and Edmario Peixinxo, hoping you and your family are fine, have honor to send our greeting you, and our Proposal to Ukrainian President V. Zelensky regarding Russo-Ukrainian War.

Though now it is fruitful autumn, our heart is sad and heavy when we imagine soldiers and their mothers as well as world people suffering severely from very bad spiritual and material influence upon them, therefore 4 times we sent our Proposals to both of Ukrainian and Russian Heads of State.

Now this time we will send them 5th Proposal as is seen in an attachment and is opened in our web-site. (As for them see: http://mopw.org/5th%20pro.%20zelensky.pdf and http://mopw.org/5th%20pro.%20putin.pdf)

We would like to request you to transmit the present attachment to Ukrainian President V. Zelensky or a person responsible for this kind of matter. If there is more convenient way for sending our Proposal, we are happy if you send it to us. Currently the email address emb jp@mfa.gov.ua of Ukrainian embassy is the only one way leading to Ukrainian President V. Zelensky.

From the bottom of our heart, we wish that Russo-Ukrainian War would end as soon as possible, and both Ukraine and Russia recover true peace and friendship as before.

Very truly yours,

October 15, 2023

Co-senders:

1. ICO President Hon. Prof. Rikio Kaneko 全子利毒男

〒062-0035 12 go, 14 ban, 14 chome, 5 jo Nishioka, Toyohiraku, Sapporo city, Japan Mobile: +81 08 4882 5455 Fax: +81-11-300-5355; Mailto: kaneko-ri@jcom.home.ne.jp

2. ELFO President Edmario Edmario

Address: 246, 20961160, Sampaio, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil

Tel and whatsapp: ++55 21 97899-5523. Mailto: edmariopeixinho90@gmail.com